
65 Lenox Street 
Newton, MA 02465 
 
March 14, 2025 
 
Mr. John Agnew 
City Atorney 
City of Sanibel 
800 Dunlop Road 
Sanibel, FL  33957 
 
Dear Mr. Agnew, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to share our thoughts with you ahead of your March 18, 2025 City Council 
Mee�ng.  We write to you today as tax paying residents of Sanibel, Florida.  We have a home at 4546 
Waters Edge Lane which is just adjacent to 4560 Waters Edge Lane.   
 
We have been so pleased to see the island recovering in the 2.5 years since Hurricane Ian.  So many 
people have worked very hard and spent a lot of money to make forward progress.  4560 Waters Edge 
Lane has been completely vacant with no ac�on taken since Hurricane Ian.  We are wri�ng to encourage 
you and City Council to consider taking next steps (which we understand to be foreclosure ac�on) with 
this home as the current lien (which I believe went into place about 10 months ago in May) does not 
seem to be incen�vizing the home owners to take ac�on.   
 
We have several concerns around the state of our neighbor’s home which include safety and visual 
appearance. As you may know, 4560 Waters Edge Lane is completely open and has not been touched 
since the storm on September 28, 2022.  One safety concern we have is the poten�al for a popula�on of 
animals to set up a home in the wide open residence.  Rodents are the most obvious risk, but we could 
see a wide variety of animals finding the home appealing.  A second safety concern we have is the very 
large danger of a pool filled with storm water and without a fence around it.  As the property stands 
today, any child or pet could wander into that backyard and drown.  In terms of the visual appearance, 
this home detracts from the charm and appeal of our neighborhood.  It happens to be in a highly visible 
part of the neighborhood (on the way to the beach access), so it is par�cularly disrup�ve to the 
neighborhood.  Of course, there are many homes in various stages of construc�on all over the 
neighborhood, but construc�on is ok because we know the homes are being cared for and will 
eventually be restored.  We would love to see this home cared for and restored as well.   
 
Thank you so much for everything you are doing to help the city of Sanibel to recover from Hurricane 
Ian.  We appreciated the opportunity to share our thoughts.   
 
Regards,  
 
Melissa Yanagi 
 
Melissa and Tad Yanagi 
4546 Waters Edge Lane, Sanibel, FL 
Melissayanagi@gmail.com 
(860) 338-4060 
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